
  

 

COMMUNITY BOARD # 8 NEWSLETTER 
DISTRICT OFFICE 

197-15 Hillside Avenue 
Hollis, NY 11423-2126 
Tel # (718) 264-7895 
Fax # (718) 264-7910 

E-Mail: qn08@cb.nyc.gov 
Website: www.nyc.gov/queenscb8 

 

OFFICERS  

CHAIRPERSON: Martha Taylor 
1st VICE CHAIR: Michael Hannibal 
2nd VICE CHAIR: Seymour Schwartz 
3rd VICE CHAIR: Mary Maggio 
EXEC. SECRETARY:  Bhitihara–Martha Fulton 
TREASURER: Harbachan Singh 
BUDGET DIRECTOR: Vacant 
 
 

CITY COUNCIL MEMBERS   

Honorable Linda Lee - 23rd District 
Honorable James Gennaro - 24th District 
 

BOROUGH PRESIDENT    
Honorable Donovan Richards 

 

STAFF 
DISTRICT MANAGER: Marie Adam-Ovide 
Sandra Aikens-Williams, Community Assistant 
Soleil Griffin, Community Assistant 
Nettie Norris, Community Service Aide 

BOARD MEMBERS BY AREA 

Area 1 – Kew Gardens Hills 

Mitch Lisker – CHAIR, Heather Bennett-Idels, Susan D. Cleary,                  
Jennifer Martin,  Rabbi Yaniv Meirov, Rabbi Shlomo Nisanov,  Tobias Paris, 
Simon Pelman and  Jacob Weinberg. 
 

Area 2 – Briarwood  

Seymour Schwartz  – CHAIR, Michael Atty, Solomon Davydov,                
Allen Eisenstein, John Gebhard, Elke Maerz, Mohammad Rahman,                  
Charlton Rhee and Douglas Sherman.  
 

Area 3 – Hillcrest Estates & Jamaica Hill 

Kevin Forrestal  – CHAIR, Dilafroz Ahmed, Bhitihara-Martha Fulton,       
Wendy Gennaro, Ahsan Habib, Mohammed “Delwar” Islam,  Hersh Parekh and 
Frances Peterson.  
 

Area 4 – Flushing Heights, Flushing Suburban, Hillcrest 

Dr. Penny M. Stern – CHAIR, Kenneth Cohen II, Steven Konigsberg, and 
Dilip Nath.   
 

Area 5 – Georgetown Mews, Pomonok, Electchester, Flushing 

Mary Maggio – CHAIR, Neeta Jain, Jenna Citron Schwab and                  
Deepti Sharma. 
 

Area 6 – Utopia, Fresh Meadows, West Cunningham Park 

Maria DeInnocentiis – CHAIR, James Gallagher,  Alan Ong,                   
Tamara Osherov and Amy Tse. 
 

Area 7 – Jamaica Estates & Holliswood 

Howard Fried – CHAIR, Dr. Robert Block, Edward Chung,                          
Michael Hannibal, David Mordukhaev, Jesse Rosenbaum, Harbachan Singh, 
Martha Taylor, Mohammed Tohin and Mayer Waxman. 

May’s Community Board Public Hearing/Meeting (recap) 
183-02 Union Turnpike 

Fresh Meadows 
 

• The Minutes of May 10, 2023, Board Meeting were unanimously approved by 37 members. 
 

• Chairperson’s Report -  Martha Taylor  

We received a last minute notice from the Department of Social Services that the Par Central Motel has housed 
62 migrant families to date.   

There was a Mayor’s Office Criminal Justice Meeting & Housing Works meeting. The Board extended an 
invitation to Andrew Coamey of Housing Works to attend but did not get a response from him. The Wyndham 
Hotel/Mayflower Hotel was the topic of discussion. It is a dangerous situation at that location.  We have 
elected officials who are willing to help us with this difficult situation. We will continue to fight this. The 
situation at the Wyndham is very dangerous. 

Continued on Page 3) 
   

 Next Public Hearing/Meeting will be held on Wednesday, June 14, 2023 
Minutes of Board Meetings are available usually within two weeks on our website. 

 

June 2023 

June is Men’s Health Month—See you at the Health Fair! 
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 A Word from the District Manager 
 

 

Dear Resident, 
 
A few years ago the New York City Council passed Local Law 102. The Mayor’s Office called upon 
community boards, council members, and business improvement districts to submit information that will 
inform the process of creating neighborhood support teams. Support teams will work within existing City 
resources to address quality of life issues in specific geographic areas. To this end, I have submitted Hillside 
Avenue for the creation of a support team. 

 
Community Board 8’s southern boundary, Hillside Avenue is shared with Community Board 12 
from Francis Lewis Boulevard to the Van Wyck Expressway. The north side of Hillside Avenue is 
in Community Board 8 and the South side of the street is in Community Board 12. The issue is 
how do we upkeep this road with a joint jurisdiction?  
 
Many years ago, former Borough President Helen Marshall used federal dollars for capital funding 
to do a beautification of Hillside Avenue. This is how many of the center medians which included 
street trees along this thoroughfare were created and funded. Regrettably, there was no expense 
funding to maintain them. While the Department of Sanitation is tasked with maintaining these 
medians, they have not been given the resources to do so regularly. There are weeds growing in the 
tree pits where shrubs and flowers should be. Our office has submitted Hillside Avenue to the 
Mayor’s office for the creation of a Neighborhood Support Team to ensure there is a better 
coordinated effort by all stakeholders to beautify and maintain Hillside Avenue.  
 
One of our residents started an online petition to support the beautification of Hillside Avenue: 
https://www.change.org/p/beautify-hillside-avenue. I thank him for his efforts. 

 
The City will analyze the results of these submissions and release a report on the findings, which 
will inform a formal application process. The application will include a written form and may have 
other components such as stakeholder interviews, community meetings and/or objective 
conditions observations. The application will be scored based on objective criteria, to be 
determined by the results of the request for expressions of interest. Sample criteria may include: 
the comprehensiveness and complexity of the issue, whether addressing this issue would promote 
equal access to public resources and services, whether there have been prior attempts to address 
these concerns, and the level of community buy-in. 
 
Once the neighborhood support teams are selected, they will coordinate across agencies and use 
the insights and ideas of local communities to creatively address the issues identified over the 
course of one year.  
 
We’ll keep you posted! 
 
Please share this information with your friends and neighbors. It takes more than City Hall to 
make New York City great, it takes us all!  
 
Sincerely,  

Marie Adam-Ovide 
P.S.:  Once again, I am encouraging you to sign up to receive our Newsletter via email. This will help us save on the 
cost of postage. 

https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.change.org%2Fp%2Fbeautify-hillside-avenue&data=05%7C01%7Cqn08%40cb.nyc.gov%7Cf4be54600c5a410ea43208db1c18d935%7C32f56fc75f814e22a95b15da66513bef%7C0%7C0%7C638134665275861438%7CUnknown%7CTWF
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(Continued from Page1) 

 

• Chairperson’s Report - Martha Taylor (continued) 

CB8 Board members took a picture in 2019, at the suggestion of Michael Hannibal and we will 
do it again this year at our next meeting on June 14th.  There was an offer made for the full-time 
Community Assistant position and it was accepted. Soleil Griffin will start the 1st week in June. 
We thank Harbachan Singh who encouraged her to interview. 

Committee Reports 

Kevin Chan – NYPD 

He reported 4 Honda’s stolen in the last 4 hours before he came to the  meeting. For the 2021, 

2022 and 2023 models get a club for the steering wheel or tracking devices. These models are 

the most sought after.  The cars are being stolen and shipped overseas. He mentioned that    

motorcycle and scooter season is here and are being stolen as well. He spoke about homeless-

ness and how it is a citywide issue.  If they are not a danger to themselves or others, there is 

nothing the police can do. 

 

Kevin Forrestal, Chair of the Nominating Committee - announced that it is CB8’s Annual 

Event to nominate members to serve on the Executive Committee. To be nominated, you must 

have had the honor of serving for 2 years on the board. 

 

Executive Committee Nominating Slate is: 

Martha Taylor, Chair  

Michael Hannibal, 1st Vice Chair  

Seymour Schwartz, 2nd Vice Chair 

Mary Maggio – 3rd Vice Chair 

Harbachan Singh, Treasurer 

Bhitihara Fulton, Executive Secretary 

Committee Chair Forrestal asked for nominations from the floor. There were none. The Board 

will vote for the Executive Members next month on June 14, 2023. 

 
Health Minute with Dr. Penny Stern, Health Committee Chair  - Mount Sinai Hospital put 
out a report regarding allergies. There is no cure for allergies.  They are triggered by pollen in 
the summer and ragweed in the fall. Some triggers are dust and animals.   
 
You can visit an allergist and they can help to determine      
triggers depending on each individual. Medications such as 
pills, antihistamines and injections can help.  Immunotherapy is 
another remedy. 
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Recently, the NYC Civic Engagement Commission announced the launch of The People’s Money 

voting phase. The People’s Money is New York City’s first-ever citywide participatory budgeting process 
using mayoral expense funding. 

Between now and June 25th, all New York City residents ages 11 and older, regardless of immigration 
or incarceration status or council district, will be able to vote on how to spend $5 million of mayoral 
expense funding to address community needs. 

Our guiding principles for citywide participatory budgeting are expansion and equity. New York City is 
home to one of the largest participatory budgeting programs on the globe and   under the Adams     
Administration, we made it even bigger, giving more New Yorkers real dollars to invest in projects that 
impact their lives. Don’t miss your opportunity to make a difference and make your voice heard. 

How to Vote by June 25th: 

• Online Ballot: Voting online is easy. Visit on.nyc.gov/pb and follow the steps below. 

• Select the language you want to vote in.  

• Enter your zip code of residence.  

• Enter your cell phone number to receive a code to validate you are only voting once. Please note: 
your phone number will not be stored or accessed by the CEC. 

• Read through the projects on your ballot and select the projects you want to vote for. At the bottom 
of the page, click submit when you are done. 

After voting, you will be asked to complete an optional survey.  

• Paper Ballots: Voting in-person is also easy. Starting between now and June 25, visit a vote site in 
your neighborhood: on.nyc.gov/pbvotesites  

How to Spread the Word: 

Post Online: Everyone can use the CEC’s digital toolkit to post on social media and email their        
networks. View here: on.nyc.gov/pbvotetoolkit 

For Organizations: Organizations and groups can invite CEC staff to attend their event/meeting/
forum to lead a voting activity between now - June 25th, or groups can request paper ballots and a bal-
lot box to organize their own activities. Sign up here: on.nyc.gov/pbvoterequest 

For Individuals: Individuals can volunteer with the CEC to canvass and table at pop-up events with 
paper ballots! Sign up here: on.nyc.gov/cecvolunteer 

To learn more about this historic process, visit participate.nyc.gov.  
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     LIQUOR LICENSE NOTIFICATION (S) 
 

• Shogun Japan, Inc. 
     205-05 Hillside Avenue in Hollis 
               Renewal - Full Liquor License 
 
 
 
 

 

Any complaints about establishments with liquor licenses should be sent to Community 
Board 8 in writing.  Unless a signed, written notification is received at our office, we cannot 
follow up. You must also include your address and telephone number. 

 

    CITY PARKING RULES 
The City suspends alternate side parking regulations 
for both street cleaning purposes and traffic flow, on 
legal and/or religious holidays.  

 

 

       

 

  

Juneteenth ........................Mon., June 19th 

Idul - Adha........Wed., June 28th – Fri., June 30th 
 

Parking meters are still in effect. 

Did you know? 

DEMOLITION NOTICE  
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
• 165-18 78th Avenue  - Demolition 

• 75-59 188th Street - Demolition  

• 69-19 168th Street - Demolition (Garage only) 

A message from FDNY 
 

 
 

BBQ grills on residential properties cause more than 1500 structural fires and 
4200  outdoor fires every year. Did you know many BBQ grill fires happen when a pro-

pane grill was used for the first time after winter storage? 
 
 

Here are some tips for your parents for how to keep your family safe from the dangers of a BBQ grill 
fire: 
• Check all the tubes leading into the burner of your propane grill for any blockages. 
• Inspect the hoses for cracking, holes and leaks. Never use a flame to check for leaks. 
• Move propane hoses as far as possible from hot surfaces and dripping grease. 
• Inspect the propane tank. 
• Do not attempt to repair the propane tank valve or the appliance yourself. 
• Remember that BBQ grills are designed for use outside. 
• Use utensils with long handles to avoid burns and splatters. 
• Once lit, never leave a grill unattended. 
• Never store a propane tank indoors or below ground level. 
• When transporting a propane tank, it should be secured in the back seat of your car, 

with transportation plugs on the outlet valve connection. Never leave the tank unattended in your car and 
avoid traveling with other passengers, especially children. 

 
 

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=demolition+clip+art&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&docid=Q3SydOuPJDA_vM&tbnid=zAblaxPNf1NE8M:&ved=0CAUQjRw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.123rf.com%2Fclipart-vector%2Fdemolition.html&ei=jkp5UY-TKeiW0QHLvYGQBA&bvm=bv.45645796,d.dmQ
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June 2023 
Community Board 8, Queens 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

    1 2 3 

4 5 6 7 8 9 10 

11 12 13 14 15 16 17 

18 19 20 21 22 23 24 

25 26 27 28 29 30  

Board Meeting 
Public Hearing 

7:30 p.m. 
Hillcrest  

Jewish Center  
183-02 Union  

Turnpike 

“Every father should remember one day his son will follow his example, not his advice.”    

- Charles Kettering 

Primary  
Election 

Day 
 

Go vote! 

Parks  
Committee 

Meeting 
7:30 p.m. 

CB8 Office 
197-15 Hillside 

Ave 

Transportation 
Committee 

Meeting 
7:30 p.m. 

CB8 Office 
197-15 Hillside 

Ave 

Liquor/Cannabis 
Committee  

Meeting 
7:30 p.m. 

CB8 Office 
197-15 Hillside  

Ave 


